
November 2024 Meeting Minutes  
November 5th 2024 

7:09 Meeting commenced  
 

Attendees: Gary & Lisa Nelson, Chris B.Ashlyn M, Bri S, Carolyn 
V, Madison F, Ali S, Dillon M, Paige S, Alexis S, Amanda C, Beth 
R, Danielle L, Kristen L, Marylyn, Tina I, Caitlinne R, Melissa J, 
Amber W, Maggie M, Dee L, John, Leslie T, Savannah D, Kristi L, Faith L, Gerri H, Millie I  
 
October meeting minutes were read by Gary.  
Motion to accept made by Gary, Seconded Maggie & Dee Accepted by all. 
 
Treasures report was read by Gary (See Below)  
Motion to accept made by Gary, Seconded by Maggie & Ali Accepted by all.  
 
Old Business  

-​ End of year point drop down from 3 shows to 2 for the 2024 season for Down & 
Back, Texas Speed & Action, Barrel Bending, Flag, Stakes Race and Keyhole 

-​ Drainage, second half of driveway and fall clean up Completed! Thank you Ali, 
Dillon and family!  

-​ Jumps will be available for sale from Wetra. Just waiting for them to do inventory and 
agree on cost 

-​ Wetra fundraiser tickets were all sold! Next year we should try to get them sooner to 
help sell more.  

-​ Trailer tires were fixed to bring it to Wetra to keep our equipment there for the fall 
junior shows and winter series. 

-​ Plumbing will be fixed in the spring  
-​ Grass contract has been canceled until spring  

 
 
New Business: 

-​ New Board members to be voted on at the December meeting you must be a member 
in good standing. The 2025 Board will be elected in January. The 2024 Board will 
stay on until after the awards banquet. 

-​ As stated in the rule book only one Horse and Rider combo can qualify for points per 
event at each show, if a second rider enters the same class on the same horse at the 
same show the ride will qualify as an expo.  

-​ Junior riders must follow SOTC Rulebook as we are all one club now. We will do a 
full look over the rule book, divisions and events for the 2025 season now that we 
have merged the two clubs. 

-​ The tractor, 4 in 1, water tank are all home with Gary to do minor repairs over the 
winter.  

 



-​ We are set to run the Winter Speed Series at Wetra. Dates and events still to come! 
-​ The trees for Ed and Ray are planted and will receive plaques hopefully this spring or 

summer. 
-​ Banking changes still need to be made to get caught up on bills since the change over 

of presidents. Should be finished later this week.  
-​ The Banquet will be at the legion on Howard (near heavenly rest cemetery) in 

February on a Saturday just waiting for date confirmation . Kids under 5 are free, 
Ages 6-18 are $20, Adults are $30 Motions to Accept made by Gary Accepted by All 

-​ New flat ribbons will need to be ordered for next season  
 
Adjournment  
Motion to adjourn meeting made by Gary and Ali Accepted by all. Meeting ended at 8:15 
 
Next Meeting  
Next Meeting Tuesday December 3th 7pm at St. Mary’s Hall  
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